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By Jean-Francois Moulinet 

rance had the blessing to receive 

the visit of Dr. No-hi Pak and Dr. 

Lan Young Moon as True 

Parents’ Special Emissaries to Europe.  

On Friday, May 1st, they met the main 

leaders in the HQ in the morning and 

could gain an understanding of the 

main activities in France.  

Then in the afternoon was organized a 

meeting with sisters and about 25 

came. At first every sister introduced 

themselves and then No hi Pak and Dr 

Moon shared some stories they had 

with our True Parents.   

On Saturday, May 2nd, , they attended a 
special workshop on Tribal 

Messiahship organized in the 

Chamarande Training Center. There 
were more than 40 participants in the 

workshop and the presence of Dr. Pak 

and Dr. Moon brought a different 
atmosphere from what we usually 

create. 

The schedule consisted of two 

conferences based on presentations 
given during the Assembly in Korea, 

such as: “Heavenly Tribal Messiah a 

Western Perspective” and “A Brief 
Study on Global Standards for the 

Completion of the New Tribal Messiah 

Mission”.  

And there were three sessions of 
testimonies followed by time for 

questions and answers.  

 

Panel 1. - Home-town Activities 

Thierry Martin presented the work he 

has done in his hometown.  

Jean-François Moulinet spoke about 

how genealogy can help to recreate 

family connections 

Philippe Jacques (National Leader for 
Belgium) presented his Small groups 

activities and the Excel file he created 

to follow our contacts. 

Panel 2. - Professional and Associative 

Activities 

Marie-Christine Odent explained how 

she could find spiritual children 

through her work. 

Hanna Lotterie explained how she 
could develop the local FAVORLU 

association to help members make a 

first connection with our activities 

through promoting Family values. 

Hisako Moulinet presented the 

Japanese cultural activities developed 

by the Sakura Club. 
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Panel 3 - How Providential 
Organizations can support Tribal 

Messiahs 

Jacques Marion (UPF-France 

President) moderated the session. 

Kathrin Plane gave a testimony on the 

WFWP-France activities. 

Gérard Bourget commented a video to 

compare the Tribal Messiah mission to 

the growth of Chinese Bamboo: no 
external result for many years, and 

then quick growth. 

Patrick Jouan (UPF-France Vice-

President), explained how UPF-
activities could help the Brittany 

Communities work especially with local 

associations. 

Dr. No-hi Pak and Dr. Lan-young Moon 

offered the concluding remarks. 

 

On Sunday, May 3rd, during the 

general Sunday Service, Dr. Lan-young 
Moon shared a moving testimony about 

her 60 years following True Parents. 

Members were surprised and 
impressed to hear the direct testimony 

of someone who remained a disciple 

during the difficult years of the late 
1950s. Dr. No-hi Pak then gave an 

inspiring message in which he insisted 

on the importance of taking good care 

of our children as we go out and look 

for spiritual children. Dr Pak and Dr 

Moon concluded the service by singing 
“You raised me up” and a Korea song. 

 

In the afternoon, they went to pray at 

the Holy Ground that True Father 
established in 1965, exactly 50 years 

ago. 

Thank you Dr. Pak and Dr. Moon for 

your encouraging words and the love 
you conveyed on behalf of True 

Mother!

 

 

 

 

 


